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Dear Trinity Community,

We are nearing the end of another Church year. The Church year runs a little 
differently than the calendar year. The Church year ends with the celebration of 
Christ the King weekend on November 22nd and begins again on November 
29th with Advent. If you are not confused enough already, the focus of Advent 
is not just on the coming of Christ at Christmas—with themes of new birth and 
beginnings—no, no! Traditionally Advent is also a time to focus on the return of 
Christ the King at the end of time.

Novels like ‘The Deep’ by Nick Cutter, ‘Zoo’ by James Patterson and Michael 
Ledwidge or even the classic, ‘1984’ by George Orwell arise out of a despair for 
the world, a world which seems to be broken and with little hope. But unlike 
many modern novels, whose endings can be pretty grim, as believers in Christ 
we know the joy of love’s triumph and the new and wondrous world that 
brings. For us, as Christians, we can boldly enter each new change, each new 
journey, each new year with hope and excitement, because we know the 
end of the story! 

There are many who, in the face of the last two years, wonder if there is any 
hope. A pandemic, growing division, struggling economies and oppressive 
regimes are enough to make any of us uncomfortable about what is around 
the corner. But, as Christians, we always hold on to hope for the future—the 
future we see and experience and are promised in Jesus Christ. 

And so our New Church Year begins, looking to the end and realizing that the 
new beginning of each year is tied to an end that has already been revealed. 
And, who knows, there may be more difficulties ahead. But we invite you to 
end this year of faith and begin the new year with the assurance that no matter 
what the appearances, the end is already written. 

This is one time we would encourage you to go to the end of the book.

In Love and Hope, 

Pastors Cris and Dave



FFAAMMiiLLYY  CCOOLLOORRSS
COMMUNITY OUTREACH

TTHHAANNKK  YYOOUU!!

 REACHING OUT ROCKS
Trinity’s mission to Share the love and promise of God is best demonstrated 

when we work together to reach out beyond our own selves
and beyond our own doors. 

On September 7, we delivered 
729 boxes of multicultural crayons 

(Skin Tones of the World) to the 
5 elementary schools in West Bend

including16 kindergarten and 
18 first-grade classes! 

In addition, we were able to provide 
crayons to 38 students enrolled 

in the 4K program through the YMCA 
daycare that operates at Trinity 

as well as several boxes for Trinity’s 
Children’s Ministry program.
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  Trinity touches our
 Community in many ways
  only with your help!

to all for your generous support of 
this new outreach program! Thanks 

also to Pierce Griffin for applying 
for Thrivent Action Funds, which 
made it possible to reach both 

kindergarteners and first graders 
rather than just one grade level, and 

to Greg & Hazel Griffin for sorting and 
delivering all the crayons to all the 

West Bend schools!

MESSAGES FROM THE TEACHERS
The teachers expressed great appreciation at having this tool to help increase  
awareness of diversity! 

The kids were super excited! —1ST GRADE TEACHER

Thank you so very much for the amazing contribution of the crayons! We are so very grateful for 
your kindness and generosity. The kindergartners are going to LOVE them and they are exactly what 
they need in a world of diversity.—KINDERGARTEN TEACHER

Thank you so much.  This is an incredible gift for many reasons. —1ST GRADE TEACHER

Thank you so much! This is amazing, and greatly appreciated! —1ST GRADE TEACHER

WOW! Amazing!!!!! Thank you so much!!! —KINDERGARTEN TEACHER

Thank you so much.  This is so kind and so important for all students!! —1ST GRADE TEACHER

This is such a wonderful surprise!  THANK YOU!  I was planning on purchasing these myself, but now 
I won’t have to. Thank you again!——KINDERGARTEN TEACHER

CelebrationHARVEST LUNCHEON |  O C TO B E R  31
The month of October brings not only a harvest of the field and garden
but a harvesting of our time and talents as we volunteer for various
God’s Work. Our Hands. outreach projects. 

We are all invited to come together in fellowship to Celebrate the riches of 
time, talent and food that we have to share at a HARVEST SOUP LUNCHEON 
on OCTOBER 31 in Trinity’s Heritage Room. 

 Mark your calendar now and watch for a SignUP Genius invitation to bring soup, fresh vegetables/fruit, breads, or dessert!



Do your little bit of good where you are; 
it’s those little bits of good put together that overwhelm the world. 

—Desmond Tutu—

No talent too small, no time too little, no one too young or too old … everyone has something to share with a neighbor in 
need. You are invited to join with your Trinity family at one or more God’s Work. Our Hands. service opportunities in the month 
of October. Sign up on the sheets in the Heritage Room or through SignUP Genius Volunteer link on our website:  trinitywestbend.com 

Project RETURN – THROUGHOUT OCTOBER
While we have been collecting donations of various items for Project RETURN for some time now, 
during October we are focusing on donations of personal hygiene products for both men and 
women! (SEE PAGE 8 FOR MORE SPECIFIC DONATION SUGGESTIONS) There will be a special collections bin 
for this in the Heritage Room. 

Fleece Blanket Tying for Project Hope – THROUGHOUT OCTOBER
We are again tying blankets for the Holiday Hope Project that provides gift bags for students in 
need at the West Bend High Schools. Thanks to the Thrivent Action Team funds received from Rick 
and Sue Gilbertson’s application, we currently have enough fleece for 33 blankets. You can tie these 
at home as a GREAT FAMILY ACTIVITY or as part of a group at Trinity. Blankets with the fringe pre-
cut will be available for pickup beginning the weekend of October 2/3. Please sign up to reserve 
blankets (whether working at home or at Trinity) so that we can track how many remain to be tied. 
Completed blankets should be returned by October 31. A group tie-in will be held during the day 
at Trinity on Thursday October 28 (time TBD). Funds to purchase additional fleece welcome as well!

Habitat for Humanity Build Day - OCTOBER 16 | 9 AM - 3 PM
We are looking for 5 to 10 volunteers to spend a Saturday working on the current Habitat for 
Humanity build in Barton. No construction experience needed. Minimum age is 16—under 18 
must be accompanied by a parent.
SAME DAY | Provide lunch for the Trinity Habitat Crew! 
Also seeking volunteers to provide lunch for the Trinity

Blue Lotus Farm and Retreat Center – OCTOBER 23 | 9 AM until noon-ish
A beautiful location with a great mission.  We are so happy to offer our hands to again assist with 
the Blue Lotus fall cleanup. Snacks and water are provided.  There are tasks both inside and out, for 
all ages. GREAT FAMILY ACTIVITY! Advance signup for this event is particularly important as 
Blue Lotus needs to track how many volunteers they can accept in addition to our group. More 
specifics will be provided by Blue Lotus closer to the workday. 

Thanking our First Responders – OCTOBER 24 |
After taking a year off due to the pandemic, we are again going to assemble trays of treats for 
the WB Fire Department (3 stations), WB Police Department and Washington County Sheriff’s 
Department for delivery October 24.  Sign up to provide treats or to assemble the trays and make 
deliveries on October 24. GREAT FAMILY ACTIVITY! Families who have made the deliveries have 
found it to be a great experience for their kids!

Samaritan Bingo is Back! – OCTOBER 31 | 2 PM
After being closed to the public for months due to the pandemic, Samaritan is cautiously again 
welcoming volunteer events with their residents. They look forward to a Trinity Bingo event, and 
we look forward to entertaining them. GREAT FAMILY ACTIVITY! Young, old and the young at heart 
welcome to participate! What a perfect way to cap off our month of volunteering!  (Note: Currently, 
The Samaritan is requiring all visitors and volunteers to wear masks. This activity is also subject to a last-
minute postponement in the event of a coronavirus quarantine at The Samaritan.)

If you have any questions, please contact Hazel Griffin or Jay Riederer. 
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OCTOBER  Because Outreach Ministry Matters
 God’s Work. Our Hands. MONTH!
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ALL ABOUT YOUth 
T R I N I T Y  E V E N T S  &  O P P O R T U N I T I E S

se
ni

or
 high

		    c		    chhiillddrreen’n’ss m miinniissttrryy
	 	           SHARING THE LOVE AND PROMISE OF GOD WITH KIDS FROM AGE 3 UP TO 6TH GRADE!
	 	        SUNDAYS 9:30 AM - 10:30 AM
Sharing God’s love with Trinity’s kids is guaranteed to positively  impact your own life! 
To get involved with Trinity’s CHILDREN’S MINISTRY PROGRAM, contact 
Alyssa Brockman trinitywestbendcm@gmail.com or 262-343-5557

SENIOR HIGH FIRST SUNDAY
SUNDAY | OCTOBER 3 | 6 PM - 7:30 PM
Trinity’s Senior High Ministry invites ALL 9TH-12TH GRADE 
folks to CELEBRATE NEW BEGINNINGS in our newly remodeled
Youth Room when you join us for our first Fall 2021 Senior High
FIRST SUNDAY! Come, gather now and throughout the year for:  
   • First Sunday meetings (a meal, a short focused faith discussion, 
      re-connecting and a brief worship experience); 
   • Lock-ins, a retreat and activities; 
   • planning, fundraising and preparing for the
     JULY 2022 ELCA National  Youth Gathering
      Boundless—GOD BEYOND MEASURE | Minneapolis, MN

 MARK YOUR CALENDAR! NEXT MEETING – November 7, 2021 – 6 PM-7:30 PM

                  F.I.S.H<< | 4TH - 6TH GRADE YOUTH GROUP
                          Following Immanuel, Serving Happily

                           OCTOBER 31 | 11 AM - 12:30 PM
                           F.I.S.H<< HALLOWEEN PARTY!  
                           NOVEMBER 14 | NOON - 1:30 PM
                           F.I.S.H<< FAMILY BOWLING PARTY
                                               Please pay careful attention to the dates above.  
                                               In-house events take place in Fellowship Hall after Children’s Ministry.

The monthly F.I.S.H<< events are designed to grow both faith and friendships 
among Trinity’s 4th-6th graders - many of whom attend different schools. Usually 
our events are “in house” in an effort to keep the “per family” cost down and to be 
sure that no one is prevented from participating because of cost. 

CONFIRMATION YOUTH PROGRAM
WEDNESDAY NIGHTS | 6:30-8:00 PM
OCT 06 |  Faith changes how we see the World 
Saturday, OCT 9 | 10 to 11:30 AM   9th Grade Confirmation Rehearsal
Sunday, OCT 10 |  11 AM   Worship Service of Confirmation 
OCT 13 |  Faith changes how we see the Future
OCT 20 |  What do we believe? THE CREEDS
OCT 27 |  Apostles’ Creed GENERAL BACKGROUND
NOV 03 |  Apostles’ Creed ARTICLE 1

Friday - Sunday | NOV 5 - 7    Confirmation Fall Retreat | Pine Lake Camp
     TOPICS: CREEDS | THE TRINITY AND THE APOSTLES’ CREED ARTICLE 1

SENIOR HIGH 
2022 SUMMER TRIP
ELCA National  Youth Gathering
Boundless—GOD BEYOND 
MEASURE | Minneapolis, MN

JULY 24-28, 2022
Including travel, plan on July 22-30

We are bound. Bound by our sin, by the 
expectations of others, by poverty, by -isms 
that try to divide us, and by so much more. 
In a life that often feels as if it has people in a 
suffocating grip, we want youth to imagine 
the boundlessness of God: boundless love, 
boundless mercy, boundless freedom, 
boundless creation, boundless strength. All 
offered from a gracious and loving God who 
knows and adores them. All so abundant and 
endless it cannot be measured.

The 2022 Gathering will invite High School 
Youth (in grades 8-12 during the 2021/2022 
school year) to explore and open pathways 
to discover:
  • Who do I want to become?
  • Where do I belong?
  • What can I do [that changes the world?

Ultimately, the goal is to help youth 
understand the fierce love that God has for 
them, just as they are, and that by grace, 
through faith, they have been saved. When 
young people (or really any age person!) truly 
clai5 - 7 m0 this reality, the possibilities – like 
our God – are boundless. 

Every ELCA Youth Gathering is a wonderful 
mixture of amazing times, great fun, prayer, 
faith development, the witness of faithful 
leaders from around the world, reflection, 
caring for others, and new friendships.
You can find all sorts of information about 
what will go on at the gathering by checking 
out the web site: 
www.elca.org/YouthGathering

IMPORTANT DEADLINE
Registration is limited and already 

open—if you are interested in
attending you need to sign up ASAP! 

TO RESERVE YOUR SPOT
REGISTRATION FORM AND
$150.00 DOWN PAYMENT

DUE BY OCTOBER 30TH

Registration form available online 
 elca.org/YouthGathering 

and at Trinity.
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	 STEWARDSHIP 2022 
			   As we all struggled through the early time of the pandemic, Trinity’s 
			   stewardship efforts have taken a back seat. In the month of October we 
			   will be focusing on the importance of each of us in providing what 
			   Trinity needs through our time, talents and financial gifts. We realize 
			   that there are many worthy causes asking for your support—please 
			   consider that Trinity is called to a role that no other single charity can fulfill. 
Our purpose is:  
	 •	To communicate and pass on the faith - an understanding of ourselves and the world 
		  rooted in the love, grace and forgiveness of a God who is still at work within all God’s 
		  creation to bring new life, growth, wholeness, connectedness and hope.

	 •	To encourage, illuminate, inspire and support people so they are better able to notice 
		  and care about the needs and issues that are happening beyond their own present 
		  personal experience.

	 •	To bring together people from various backgrounds, experiences, and generations to 
		  form a community of respect, support and encouragement that allows people to 
		  recognize and use their gifts to touch a divisive, isolated, self-absorbed and despairing 
		  culture with God’s love.

	 •	To provide each generation with the roots of love, strength, hope, purpose that will help 
		  them stand, grow and shine amidst the pain, hopeless and darkness of the world they face.  

	 •	To illustrate God’s work of compassion, renewal, growth and life going on all around us. 

Throughout October, stewardship materials for Trinity’s Centennial Year, 2022, will be made 
available. These will outline the way our financial resources are used to carry on the ministry 
of Christ. You will see that we do not use our funds extravagantly, but faithfully use each cent 
to do God’s work. There will also be several small group sessions in which members can ask 
questions and share ideas. We encourage you to come and share with other members as we 
each prayerfully consider our commitment to the God’s calling.

We need all Trinity members to take their place in the work we share.

TOGETHER, WE ARE THE CHURCH.

			  Following
			  Immanuel,
			  Serving 
			  Happily

F.I.S.H<< | FYI
4th - 6th Graders are considered the 
most “at risk” age group nationwide?
	 ·	If a young person doesn’t make a 
		  central place for their faith at this 
		  age, it will become less likely to
		  ever happen.
	 ·	If a youth identifies church with 
		  friendships and a feeling of 
		  belonging, they will WANT to be 
		  involved.
This ministry CANNOT happen without 
the support of BOTH youth and parents!  
We consider Trinity’s ministry to this 
age group to be extremely important!!

F.I.S.H<< | VISION
In grades 4 – 6 children’s friendships 
become more and more vital to their 
opinions, behavior, and self-image. 
4th – 6th Grade Youth Ministry 
provides a vehicle for deepening and 
expanding the connections between 
children made on Sunday mornings. 
In this way, we seek to help our younger 
youth develop friendships with those 
who will be their fellow travelers in the 
faith through their confirmation, Senior 
High, and adult years.

F.I.S.H<< | GOALS
Bring 4th – 6th Grade youth together 
on a regular – once a month - basis for 
fun and group building experiences 
designed to encourage friendships.
	 ·	Provide opportunities beyond 
		  Sunday morning activities to 
		  deepen and enrich their faith.

F.I.S.H<< events typically involves a light 
meal, games, prizes and an activity or 
craft. Each event has a theme based on 
the church year or a faith concept. We 
hope lots of families take advantage 
of this important faith development 
opportunity!  

Join us for F.I.S.H<<  

        T R I N I T Y  I N - H O U S E        Worship
                                 S C H E D U L E

               3:30 PM  | Saturdays  | Liturgical  Worship
                                            TRADITIONAL HYMNS | HOLY COMMUNION

               9:30 AM  | Sundays  | Created to Praise Worship
                                            CONTEMPORARY | HOLY COMMUNION 

               9:30 AM  | Sundays  | Children’s Ministry Hour
                                           CHILDREN AGE 3 TO 6TH GRADE  

          O N L I N E  W O R S H I P  A L S O  AVA I L A B L E
          trinitywestbend.com

T R I N I T Y  CO N N E C T I O N S
If you are not receiving Trinity’s WEEKLY EMAIL BLAST (sent out each 
Wednesday morning) but would like to, please check your EMAIL junk 
mail box or let Sue Beekman know your email address.
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NEW BEGINNINGS  cchhiillddrreen’n’ss  mmiinniissttrryy
RALLY DAY KICKOFF IN THE PARK!

                            
2 0 2 1 - 2 0 2 2 

N E W  B E G I N N I N G S

cchhiillddrreen’n’ss
mmiinniissttrryy

OFFERING DEDICATION

This year we plan 
to dedicate our 
Children’s Ministry 
offerings to help 
support Trinity’s 
sponsorship of 
our Compassion 
International child, 
Kaori Rosalina 
Ramos Benito.

Kaori is now 8 years old, her birthday 
is February 10, 2013. She lives in the a 
very poor coastal community of Pueblo 
Joven Huascar-B (PERU) with her parents 
and 3 brothers. Before COVID, her father 
is sometimes employed as work is 
available. Her mother is not employed. 
Kaori helps her family by cleaning 
around the home. 

As we can only imagine, the global 
pandemic has significantly impacted the 
community where Kaori lives and has 
also interrupted the normal contact we 
have had with Kaori through Compassion 
International. Prior to COVID, common 
health problems in the area where Kaori 
is growing up include anemia, acute 
respiratory infections, tuberculosis, 
diabetes and osteoporosis. Most adults 
work as street vendors, bricklayers 
or in domestic services and earn the 
equivalent of $170 per month. 

We ask for your continued prayers and 
support for Kaori and her family and 
will keep you informed as we receive 
updates about them. 

More information about the coastal 
community where Kaori lives and the 
ministries of Compassion International 
can be found on the slide show 
presentation in Trinity’s Heritage Room 
at the top of the center staircase. 

Thank You



RALLY DAY                                  AND PICNIC  
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PROJECT REFRESH
YOUTH ROOM

Trinity continues to invest in our youth with 
project refresh—as part of that, a complete 

transformation of the youth room has created 
a fresh, new and inviting environment for 

Trinity’s teens. As of this printing there are still 
a few details that will be added to the room.

Thank You
Sandy Poenitsch, Alyssa Brockman, Phil 
Wagner, Bob Poenitsch, Pastor Cristy, Sue 
Beekman and Matthew Walker for the plan, 
seeking and then chasing after Marketplace 
buys, priming, painting, collaborating on 
ordering supplies (AmazonSmile!), installing 
fixtures, installing the new floor, assembling—
and for all the (volunteered) labor of love hours. 
To Cindy Tikusis & Shirl Curreri for accepting 
the challenge of sewing on extremely stretchy 
fabric to create covers to fit the new-to-us 
(repurposed) and very large furniture! And to 
Tiffany Wilson for the donation of the projector 
for the room! Stop down to see the progress!

            Thank You
Tony Martin for preparing and donating the pork and sauces!

Texas Roadhouse for donating the dinner rolls and cinnamon butter!

Everyone who helped with Children’s Ministry, Worship, 
brought a dish to pass, and helped set up and/or clean up!

Trinity was blessed with a beautiful weather morning to gather outdoors for Worship 
in the Park! Children’s Ministry kicked off the school year with fun and games and, 
immediately following worship, everyone enjoyed a delicious array of foods that 

complimented Trinity’s traditional Rally Day pork sandwiches!

RALLY DAY

WORSHIP
I N  T H E  P A R K B E F O R E



 MINISTRY

 OUTREACH

8

RePurpose YOUR SHOES 
FUNDRAISER for TRINITY 

YOUTH PROGRAM
The final 60-DAY shoe collection 

period for Trinity’s Youth program 
fundraiser has begun. We are 

accepting gently used or new shoe 
donations at the church just until 

about mid-November. Then the shoes 
will be sorted and bagged to send 

out. In addition to our youth program, 
this specific collection supports 

micro-enterprises around the world—
they re-sell the shoes! 

Bible Study

“Coming out Beloved”
Pride Worship Service 
OCTOBER 9TH | 10:30 AM
Lake Park Lutheran Church
2647 N.  Stowell Ave | Milwaukee 

The Greater Milwaukee Synod 
Reconciling In Christ Ministry team 
will be hosting a Pride Worship Service 
entitled “Coming Out Beloved” on 
Saturday, October 9th, 10:30am at Lake 
Park Lutheran Church in Milwaukee.  
This event may be outside, depending 
on the weather. Please bring a lawn 
chair or blanket with your family 
and friends. Also, bring along a bag 
lunch and share in some fellowship 
together following the worship. We 
are strongly encouraging all to wear 
their masks to this event.  With the two 
season cancellation of Price events 
in Milwaukee we thought it would 
be good for us to gather for a time of 
worship and celebration of our place
in this church and God’s creation.

Greater Milwaukee Synod

NOVEMBER BOOK STUDY
7 PM | NOVEMBER 21
Looking ahead to a different kind of book that everyone can enjoy. 
The book is called: The Boy, The Mole, The Fox And The Horse by Charlie Mackesy.

HERE IS A DESCRIPTION I FOUND ONLINE:
Charlie Mackesy’s The Boy, The Mole, The Fox, And The Horse isn’t a conventional book. 
The illustrated novel follows the story of the four characters of the title. Heartfelt conversations 
amongst the protagonists have turned this story into a book of advice, kindness, and 
encouragement. The book speaks a universal language of love which allows readers of all ages 
to connect with it. Featuring 100 drawings, this picture-based book has been described as an 
“object of art” (Egan). In case you are looking for a message of hope in these times of uncertainty, 
Mackesy’s book should be on your list. The book achieved instant success with more than a 
million copies being sold in May 2020.

Give it a read and come and share in the discussion.

Project RETURN grew out of a volunteer 
base that believed men and women 
returning from incarceration deserved 
a second chance. It offers a variety 
of support for those returning from 
incarceration.

Thank youTrinity!
Thank you to everyone who has 
kept our Project RETURN corner 

filled to overflowing! 

Church should be a place of abundance: 
an abundance of caring, an abundance of 
welcoming, an abundance of forgiveness, 
an abundance of action. The Project 
RETURN donations have certainly been 
abundant! Trinity’s latest load not only 
filled up a van, it also filled the Project 
RETURN donations room to the brim! 

As Project RETURN currently has reduced 
office hours and staff, they have asked 
us to concentrate more on these types of 
priority items:
	 •	Personal hygiene products (such as 
		  Soap, Shampoo, Conditioner, Toothbrush, 
		  Toothpaste, Deodorant, Razor, Hairbrush/
		  Comb, Washcloths, Feminine Hygiene 
		  Products, Shaving Cream, Toenail Clippers, 
		  Chap stick, Lotion, etc.)

	 •	Gift cards (Walmart, Target, Kohls, 
		  Pick-n-Save, Dollar Tree etc. or just a visa 
		  gift card they may use to pay cell phone 
		  bill or buy a bus card)

	 •	Blankets, pillows, bedding.

	 •	Small kitchen appliances such as 		
		  microwaves, toasters, etc.

Project RETURN is in the early stages 
of creating a housing facility for those 
returning from incarceration who do not 
have a place to go. They hope to have 
housing items gathered ahead of time. 
What they are looking for will change as 
their plans move forward and I’ll be sure 
to keep everyone updated.

Questions? Please contact Nate Shubat, 
nateshubat@gmail.com

The Bible Study group
will not meet in October

while Pastor Dave is on the second 
part of his sabbatical. We will continue 
our study of Proverbs in November on 
Tuesdays at 1:00. We will be picking up 
at chapter 10 and you are welcome to 
join us even if you missed the earlier 
session. Previous Bible Study sessions

are available on our website. 



100 YEARS!

9

      Toni Shubat                        
Myra Gunnare                  
Dakota Breuer                   

Richard Hills                        
Lindsey Yapp                      

Claire Brehmer                  
Jane Abel                             

Richard Peters                   
Bryce Bauer                        

Steven Holcomb               
Patricia Brehmer              

Amanda MacDonald       
Carl Schweiger  

Glenn Naumann               

10 | 18
10 | 19
10 | 20
10 | 20
10 | 20
10 | 23
10 | 25
10 | 26
10 | 27
10 | 29
10 | 30
10 | 30
10 | 30
10 | 31

Terry Pietschmann          
Elizabeth Wulff                 

Kennedy Chlupp               
Arlyss Speener                  

Desiree Pietschmann     
Jody Schiller

Julia McClain
Olivia McClain

Cheryl Bauer                      
Carly Spaeth                       

Judy Severson                   
Christopher Budoff         

Briana Schauble                
Betty Schweiger               

10 | 01
10 | 01
10 | 03
10 | 04
10 | 06
10 | 06
10 | 07
10 | 07
10 | 08
10 | 08
10 | 09
10 | 10
10 | 10
10 | 10

Sharon Sutton                   
Charles Kirchner               

Todd Markgraf                  
Walter Zube                       

Brooke Walsh                    
Adrienne Schneider        

James Klatt                         
Katherine Pollnow           

Candace Anderson          
Nancie Crass                       
Jodi Falconer                      

Joyce Kirchner                   
Haley Kordosky                 

Jennifer Schauble            

10 | 10
10 | 12
10 | 12
10 | 12
10 | 13
10 | 14
10 | 15
10 | 15
10 | 16
10 | 16
10 | 16
10 | 17
10 | 17
10 | 18

On the day you were born, God danced, 
angels sang and the stars aligned. 
we hope that your birthday will be 

a happy celebration filled with blessings.

B L E S S I NGS

     Visit trinitywestbend.com to sign up for:
          Ushering: Greeting 
           Worship Assistant: Reading
           and to check out other volunteer 
            opportunities -or- call or email 
           Sue Beekman in the church office for 
         more volunteer opportunities— 
          262-334-2125  sbeekman@trinitywestbend.com

Got Memories?
Trinity will celebrate our centennial in 2022. If you have information or 
memories about the life of the congregation or recall important moments 
in Trinity’s history please send your story to Pastor Dave at dschoob@
trinitywestbend.com or drop it off with Sue in the church the office! 

fast approaching!

Do not forget to do good
and to help one another,

because these are the sacrifices
that please God 

—HEBRE WS 13 :16

OCTOBER SABBATICAL
REMINDER 

sab•bat•i•cal 
/sә’badәk(ә)l/  noun
a period of paid leave granted 
for study or travel. 
Time to renew, refresh and restore. 

Pastor Dave will be taking the second part of 
three-part time of sabbatical during the month of 
October, beginning after worship on October 3rd 
through the first weekend of November. 

Please keep Pastor Dave in your prayers.
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7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

	 Sunday 	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Trinity | Contact Information
Trinity Lutheran Church |          ELCA |          Reconciling in Christ | 140 N. 7TH AVE | WEST BEND, WI 53095                                          

262-334-2125 | trinity@trinitywestbend.com | trinitywestbend.com  

	 Pastor Cristy Schoob	 Pastor David Schoob
	 262-483-0792	 262-483-0791
	 cschoob@trinitywestbend.com	 dschoob@trinitywestbend.com

Congregation Council Members
Anita McClain, PRESIDENT.........COMMUNITY BUILDING

Charlie Hillman, VICE-PRESIDENT............. TECHNOLOGY

Paul Bauman, TREASURER ...................FINANCE TEAM, MS

Candy Sarauer, SECRETARY................MINISTRY SUPPORT 

Penny Bergerud..............................FAITH DEVELOPMENT

Bryan Johnson........................................................... PROPERTY

Todd Markgraf............................................................ PROPERTY

Aaron Pierce...........................................FAITH DEVELOPMENT  

Jay Riederer.................................................................OUTREACH  

Madison Gieryn.........................................WORSHIP & MUSIC

Trinity Office Hours..................................8 AM - 3 PM

Sue Beekman...........................................Parish Coordinator
sbeekman@trinitywestbend.com | 262-334-2125  

Alyssa Brockman............ Children’s Ministry Coordinator
trinitywestbendcm@gmail.com | 262-343-5557

Hazel Griffin.............................. Music Ministry Coordinator
h_ggriffin@charter.net | 262-339-1493

Ruth MacDonald................................................ Parish Clerk
ruthmicr@yahoo.com

Sandy Poenitsch.................Communication Coordinator
sandy@strokesofgrace.com | 262-388-1616

Phil Wagner............................................... Facilities Manager
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Liturgical Worship 
3:30 PM

Confirmation Rehearsal
10 AM

Liturgical Worship 
3:30 PM

Liturgical Worship 
3:30 PM

Liturgical Worship 
3:30 PM

Blue  Lotus

Liturgical Worship 
3:30 PM

 
 CTP Worship | 9:30 AM
CHILDREN’S MINISTRY  

9:30 AM

FIRST SUNDAY | 6 PM

 CTP Worship | 9:30 AM
CHILDREN’S MINISTRY  

9:30 AM

CTP Worship
CHILDREN’S MINISTRY

9:30 AM
	

CTP Worship
CHILDREN’S MINISTRY

9:30 AM

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

7 PM | NA

TRINITY COUNCIL
MEETING | 7 PM

7 PM | NA

CONFIRMATION
6:30-8 PM

CONFIRMATION
6:30-8 PM

Confirmation Worship
11 AM

CONFIRMATION
6:30-8 PM

CONFIRMATION
6:30-8 PM

TLC COMFORTERS
1 PM

TLC COMFORTERS
1 PM

TLC COMFORTERS
1 PM

TLC COMFORTERS
1 PM
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	 31CTP Worship
CHILDREN’S MINISTRY

9:30 AM

HARVEST LUNCHEON
F.I.S.H.<< HALLOWEEN

PARTY | 11 AM
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